
It is proposed that the exclusions under Section 4 of the PDPA to apply to the proposed breach 
notification provisions under the PDPA where any employee acting in the course of his or her 
employment with the organization. For the exemption under “any employee acting in the course of 
his or her employment with the organization”, we wish to clarify with the PDPC if this intention is to 
exclude inadvertent data disclosures made by employees acting in the course of employment. An 
example would be the unintentional sending of personal data in the course of business to the wrong 
e-mail address. 
  
Do not hesitate to contact me should you need further information or clarification.  
  
Thanks and regards,  
  
Sandra Yee 
Vice President | Head of Compliance | Singapore 
Vice President | Head of Compliance | Global Markets | South East Asia 
 


